
Welcome! 
 

Welcome to our Guests! We’re happy you are worshiping with us today and 
pray you will experience the love of Christ through our church. Each week we invite 
everyone to sign the Friendship Pads as one way to get better acquainted. To learn 
more about our church, pick up a copy of our newsletter, in-Site(s), available at each 
worship site or visit our website–www.AnkenyFUMC.org. 

Especially for Children Children are always welcome in worship, and “Worship 
Bags” with children’s activities are available for them to use. Quality childcare is pro-
vided on Sunday mornings for infants and toddlers, as well as Sunday School for chil-
dren ages 3 and up. Just ask an usher for assistance in finding the nursery or Sunday 
School rooms. A “Wee Care” Room is located in the balcony of the Uptown Sanctuary, 
so little ones can play while parents watch and listen to worship.   

Special Needs At our Uptown location, large print hymnals and bulletins and wire-
less hearing aids are available–ask an usher for assistance.  

Soul Food Café All are invited to our informal meal Wednesday evenings during 
the school year between 5:00-6:30pm in our Uptown Fellowship Hall. Cost: $3 per per-
son ($10 per family). NO reservations needed! Check the church website to see what’s 
on the menu this week under “Groups & Study”.  

Fellowship You are all invited to Fellowship Time! Uptown: Between the three 
Sunday services in Fellowship Hall. Faith Chapel: After both services in Fellowship 
Hall. Christian Life Center:  Between both services. Spirit Alive: Before worship. 

FOR THOSE WHO GIVE ELECTRONICALLY If you make your church contri-
butions on-line, but still find it meaningful to put something in the offering 
plate, you will find a small basket of cards at each worship site which say, “I 
give electronically.” Pick one up weekly and put it in the offering plate. To 

donate from your smart phone, use the mobile version of our online giving page at any 
time. Simply scan the image you see here using your phone’s QR code reader.  

Our Mission:   
To be an open and inviting community of faith through  

which God grows deeply committed Christians. 
 

Our Vision:   
INVITE people into Christ’s Body. 

INSPIRE them to become more like Jesus. 
IMPROVE the lives of those in need.  

Deadlines: Bulletin     Wednesdays Noon; Dec 15 Newsletter     Dec 1 

Uptown:  9:45 & 11:00am  
      ~ 3yr old –7th grade 
Christian Life Center:  
     9:00am & 10:45am 
      ~ 3yr old –7th grade 
Faith Chapel:  
     10:30am ~ 3yr old-3rd grade 

 

Nursery available at all  
Sunday services. 

W ORSHIP SERVICES                                      SUNDAY SCHOOL   

Uptown: 206 SW Walnut St ~ 964-4249 
Saturdays 5:00pm ~ Blended  
Sundays   8:30am  ~ Traditional                             
          9:45am  ~ Contemporary                 
         11:00am  ~ Spirited Traditional 
Christian Life Center: 710 NE 36th St ~ 289-9153  
Saturdays 7:15pm ~ “The Road” 
Sundays   9:00am & 10:45am ~ Contemporary 
Faith Chapel: 7384 NW 16th St ~ 289-2171 
Sundays   9:00am  ~ Traditional                                  
       10:30am  ~ Contemporary 

Ministers:  All God’s People     
Lead Co-Pastors:  Martha & Bob Ward  

Associate Pastors, Faith Chapel:  Thom Bryant, Dick Pfaltzgraff 
Associate Pastor, CLC:  John Wagner    

Associate Pastor, Thrive UMC:  Jeremy Poland  
Director of Worship Ministry:  Jan Boehm  

Director of Children & Family Ministries:  Pat Crownover  
Co-Directors of Youth Ministry:  Shelly Kubik, Rick Webb  

Director of Small Group Ministry:  Lindsay Drake  
Director of Care & Connection Ministry:  Jacque Coulson 

Director of Sports Ministry: Traci Schermerhorn  
Minister of Visitation:  Charles Tefft, Duane Churchman 

 

Email staff at:  firstname.lastname@AnkenyFUMC.org  

3  Locations ~ 9 Worship Services  

1 Congregation United in Christ! 
 

Uptown Campus ~ Faith Chapel ~ Christian Life Center  
 

www.AnkenyFUMC.org  
AnkenyFUMC@AnkenyFUMC.org 

FOR A COMPLETE LISTING OF AFUMC EVENTS & OPPORTUNITIES: 
Pick up a weekly calendar at any worship location (ask an usher for assistance)  

or go to our website:  www.AnkenyFUMC.org.  

Al-Anon  
Mondays, 7:00pm, Upt Rm 314  

AA  

Wednesdays, 8:00pm, Upt Rm 314  
Fridays,  6:00pm,  Upt Rm 314 

Saturdays, 6:30pm, Upt Rm 314  
Wednesdays, 6:00pm, CLC Rms 103-104 

Contact Gene & Marilyn Sewell  

(964-0041) with questions. 

Ankeny First United  
Methodist Church is a  

Stephen Ministry  
Congregation. 

December 1, 2013 

Ankeny First United  
Methodist Church 

UPTOWN CAMPUS: 206 SW Walnut Street 
FAITH CHAPEL: 7384 NW 16th Street 

CHRISTIAN LIFE CENTER: 710 NE 36th Street 

ADDITIONAL YOUTH INFORMATION 
JC’s Café (grades 6-12): Monday-Thursdays, 4:00-5:00pm throughout the school 
year. Closed for holidays and school breaks. 
Ewe’th Group is a fellowship, service, study and worship group for 6th and 7th grade 
youth. Sundays from 5:00-6:00pm at the Christian Life Center . 

The Gathering is specifically designed for the lives of teens in Ankeny for 8th-12th 
graders. Sundays at the CLC beginning with supper 6:00pm ($3) then worship, fellow-
ship and more from 6:30-8:15pm. 

 

Bright Beginnings Preschool 
 

Any questions, please contact 
Missy Starr: 229-0667 

We’re glad you worshipped with us today!   
Join us next week as we begin the series “Advent Attitudes...for the Whole Year”  

Uptown Saturday & Sunday: “Praise” Rev. Bob Ward 

Christian Life Center: “Surrender” Rev. John Wagner 

Faith Chapel: “Wonder” Rev. Thom Bryant 

Real. Life. Change. Saturdays at the Christian Life Cen-
ter. 6:00pm pizza and salad supper; 7:15pm worship; 
8:00pm Recovery Group breakout. While this ministry and 
worship focuses on those recovering from addictions, 

friends and family members of those recovering, and those having trouble meeting life 
on life’s terms, it is open to all. The Road’s 24 hour contact number, 515-777-8333, is 
“always on” and we are here to help. 

Featured Information This week 
 

 

 
  

Children’s Christmas Programs—A Christmas Present  
December 8 (CLC & Uptown) 2:00pm & December 15 (Faith Chapel) 10:30am. 
Join the children of Ankeny FUMC as they remind us that JESUS is the gift of 
love; the best gift of all! 

Annual Advent Festival-Bethlehem Bound  
Next Sunday, December 8, 3:00-5:00pm in the Uptown Family 
Center. Journey with Mary and Joseph back to Bethlehem and 
experience the Census Taker’s office, the Inn, the Marketplace, 
and the Stable where Baby Jesus was born. For this event, 
we need: sugar cookies, frosting, and actors to portray charac-
ters in the town of Bethlehem. If you can fill any of these needs, 

please call Pat Crownover, 964-4249.  

Advent Family Pizza Party  
Sunday, December 8, 4:00-6:00pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. As you finish 
your tour of Bethlehem, stay for pizza, veggies and drinks! A free-will offering will 
be taken to support “Bricks for Malawi.” 

Christmas Concert with Kathryn bisbey  
Join Kathryn Bisbey on Saturday, December 7 at 7:00pm in the Uptown Sanctu-
ary for a concert of beloved Christmas music.   

Leadership Orientation  
If you are a committee, cluster, or ministry team leader, you are invited to a leader 
orientation meeting in December. Choose between Tuesday, December 3 or 
Wednesday, December 4. Both meetings will be held in the Uptown Fellowship 
Hall from 7:00-8:00pm. If you need childcare, please contact the church office. 

http://www.AnkenyFUMC.org


Uptown Campus ~ Traditional W orship  

December 1, 2013 ~ 8:30am 
 

PRELUDE      
   WELCOME           
        LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE                “Light a Candle in the Night”     
           *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING                     

*CALL TO WORSHIP                                      
    *PROCESSIONAL HYMN             “Come Thou Long-Expected Jesus”          #196 
         *PRAYER OF CONFESSION: Compassionate God, greet us with your grace 
this day for we need you.  It is just the beginning of Advent, and already we need 
an attitude adjustment. Though we may be frantic with activity, our efforts do 
not yield peace, peace as you can give. Forgive us for making the season a race to 
Christmas. Today we would be still enough to feel your touch. Help us to find 
that place where we can receive as well as give, wait as well as act, and listen as 
well as speak. In your mercy, walk with us through these special days as we 
await Christ’s birth once again. In Jesus’ name, Amen.  
                *WORDS OF PARDON AND ASSURANCE            

TIME WITH THE CHILDREN  

ANTHEM     “Glory of Immanuel”     [arr. Nesbitt]     Melody & Anne Marie Webb 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE / THE LORD’S PRAYER 

PRAYER HYMN               “God Almighty, We Are Waiting”    

SCRIPTURE                                                                                           Luke 2:22-39 
SERMON    “Advent Attitude...for the Whole Year: Waiting”     Rev. Martha Ward 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
  MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS                                       
    OFFERTORY  “While We Are Waiting, Come”   [Cloninger]  Mary Katherine Webb      
        *DOXOLOGY                           “O Come, All Ye Faithful”                #234 vs. 3       
            *PRAYER OF DEDICATION 

*HYMN OF DEDICATION                      “Hail to the Lord’s Anointed”            #203 

*BENEDICTION/POSTLUDE 

 
 

*Please stand if you are able. 

Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Mercy: Dorothy Schima  Mercy West: Ray Pedelty Mill Pond: Celeste Williams   
Discharged:  Doug Cline, Pat McCollaugh, Roger Spahr  
Sympathy to: ♦ Corky Collis on the death of her mother, LaDena Bishop, on November 25. 
Baptism: (9:00 Faith Chapel) Evelyn Louise Dunek Borchert, daughter of Nick & Carrie Borchert, and grand-

daughter of Ron & Terrie Dunek. (Uptown 11:00) Eleanor Delane Merrill, daughter of Ben & Nicole Merrill. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP  (The Road)66  (Sat)52   (8:30)166   (9:45)185   (11:00)140 
 (CLC-9:00)291  (CLC-10:45)186  (FC-9:00)46  (FC-10:30)34  Total = 1,166 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125  (FC)12  (CLC)163  Total = 300 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Ushers: Head Ushers: Doug & Karen Altman; Terry & Veda Bergeson, Marvin Hastings, Ken Kise 
Greeters: John & Pat Malone, Glenna Trosper  Sound: Ryan Six  Powerpoint: John Newell  
Organist: Mark Shultz   Fellowship Servers: Sunday Hospitality Team   Acolytes: Confirmation Students 
Advent Candles: Brent & Tina Davis & family 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, we encourage you to 

consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. In a spiritual sense, what are you longing for this Christmas? 
2. Two elderly people, Simeon and Anna, recognized Christ in a tiny baby. 

Where do we see Christ today? 
3. What is one way you could make this season holy instead of hectic? 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – DECEMBER 1, 2013 

 I will bake cookies for the Malawi Cookie Walk  

 Christmas Eve Help:    Usher __   Greeter__    “Silent Night” Candle Bearer __    
Uptown: 3pm__  5pm__  7pm__  9pm__  11pm__     CLC: 6pm__     Faith Chapel:  5pm__   7pm__ 

Dec. 23 Uptown: 7pm__   
    

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

YOUTH NEWS 
Compassionate Christmas 6th and 7th graders are invited to join us on Sat. Dec. 14 
for a day of fun. We will be ringing bells for the Salvation Army in the morning, going out 
for lunch and then going to see Frozen in the afternoon. You will need to bring money for 
lunch and the movie. Email Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org to register by Dec. 8. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

WANTED: BAKERS AND BUYERS for the MALAWI COOKIE WALK on SATURDAY, 
DECEMBER 14 8:00am-noon in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Plan now to donate your 
favorites, and shop early. About $2,000 was raised at the last cookie walk and with your 
help this year’s walk can contribute even more to support our Malawi Partnership of Hope/
Ministry of Presence projects, including nursery schools and orphan feeding programs, 
the UM Farm, the Hope Tailoring School, and much more. Sign up to bake cookies using 
the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off OR contact Robin White, 965-2364 or 
rwdw@mchsi.com.   

Winter Gear & Blankets Needed for Bidwell & North High School The 
UMW learned of an immediate need to collect good, clean winter wear (coats, gloves, 
hats, etc.) and blankets for both Bidwell Riverside Center and North High School. Please 
leave your donations in the Uptown Bidwell bin. Thank you for your continued generosity 
and support of our mission efforts.  

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

Disciple Bible Studies Begin in January New schedule allows you to do Disciple 
Bible studies in 8 or 9 week segments. Sign-up for Disciple 1, 3, or 4 by emailing Lind-
say.Drake@AnkenyFUMC.org. Classes start the first week of January. Disciple 1 Sunday 
nights; Disciple 3 Tuesday nights; and Disciple 4 led by Pastor Bob Monday nights. 
Act Now If You’d Like to Be Part of the Next Stephen Minister Training 
Class, starting Thursday, January 2. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to grow in 
faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting peo-
ple. To be part of this class, you will need to contact Jacque Coulson, 964-4249, or 
jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org and return the application by December 15. 

ADVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
WAYS TO GIVE & SERVE 

Christmas Eve Help We have 9 Christmas Eve services on December 23 and 24 and 
extra help is always needed to provide meaningful worship experiences. If you are willing 
to be an usher, greeter, or “Silent Night” candle bearer for any of these services, please 
sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off and indicate the site and time(s) you would 
be available OR email melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org. 

While they Last Get a “Storage Bin of Blessing” Today to Fill for a 
Trinity ELL Family You can help the English Language Learners at Trinity UMC have a 
holiday of blessing. You can pick up a small storage bin and supply list of useful house-
hold items. The cost to fill a bin is around $70. Purchase the items, put them in the bin 
and return it to any AFUMC site by December 10.   

Help with the Trinity ELL Christmas Program– great family holiday mis-
sion project–Dec. 17, 6-8pm at Trinity Some of the volunteers host a Christmas 
party for the children of the ELL students, while others gather with ELL participants from 
many lands to enjoy conversation and an international potluck. You can be a part of either 
of those events simply by contacting Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com or Connie 
Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.   

Christmas Wish & Mitten Trees Are now out! Share the warmth and love to 
others by donating mittens, gloves, scarves and hats to our Mitten Trees and/or donate 
gifts from our star ornaments on the Wish Trees. All donations will be given to the Bidwell-
Riverside Center, Trinity UMC, Children and Family Urban Ministries and New Directions 
Shelter for Women.  

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: A Great Holiday Family Mission 
Project! Our church will cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the 
two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. Register to ring for a two hour shift on December 
6,7,13,14,20,21 at either Hy-Vee North or Hy-Vee Prairie Trail. Sign up directly 
at http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 or find this link on our website! At 

least two people can sign up for each shift. Church name tags and bell provided. Ques-
tions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com or 963-8156. 
 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE CHRIST’S COMING 

DECEMBER 3 LUNCH BUNCH Our annual Holiday Luncheon program is “A Little Bit 
Country Christmas Concert” featuring Virgil Harms and musical friends. Invite a friend and 
enjoy fellowship while dining on a delicious “holiday menu”. Sign-up across from the Up-
town office, on the South wall of the Uptown Fellowship Hall, or phone Helen Hanson 
(965-1914) no later than TODAY, December 1. Cost: $4. 

The United Methodist Women's Christmas Catered Dinner 
Thursday, December 5, at 6:30pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets 
are available at the church office and at upcoming worship services for $10. 
Bring an unwrapped gift of books, toys or games (newborn to 17), gift certifi-
cates, purses or wallets. No candles please. 

Faith Chapel UMW Christmas Program Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone 
is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of 
Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring 
mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree. 

All-Church Christmas Concert Sunday, December 22 3:00pm 
in the Uptown Sanctuary. The orchestra and choirs–featuring children, 
youth & adults from all three worship sites–come together to present Mark 
Hayes’ Christmas cantata, “What Sweeter Music: A Festival of Car-
ols.” Invite your friends to hear the Christmas story through narration and 

musical settings of some of your favorite Christmas carols and songs!  

Candles of Hope—A Liturgy of Remembering A special service will be held 
December 15, 3:00-4:00pm in the Uptown Chapel, focused on those mourning loved 
ones during the holidays. 

NEWS TO KNOW 
2014 Offering Envelopes will be available at each AFUMC location throughout De-
cember. If you do not find your envelopes at your worship site, please sign the clip board 
at the envelope distribution table, and we will see that you get a packet.  
Melody Webb's staff position has a new name as of January 1 You know 
Melody as our Chancel Choir Director...as well as the director of children and youth 
choirs. Perhaps you also know her as Jan Boehm's worship assistant. Beginning in 2014, 
the SPRC has consolidated all those smaller staff roles into the half-time position Assis-
tant Director of Worship Ministry. We deeply appreciate the high level of professional-
ism and faith commitment which Melody brings to all her work among us.   
NEW HORIZON’S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7, 
7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: $7 in advance (965-1602 or get 
them at the Uptown church office); $8 at the door; kids under 5 are free.  

Registration is open for our winter Kids’ Gym Night program Keep your 
kids active during those dull winter nights. This six-week session starts the week of Janu-
ary 20. Kids PreK-5th grade will participate in a different PE-type activity each week. Cost 
is $15 per child. Space is limited so register today! More information is available online at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm. Call the CLC office with questions, 289-9153. 

Thank you to everyone who helped, donated, baked, set up, cashiered, cleaned up, and 
shopped to make our Christmas Only Rummage and Bake Sale an outstanding suc-
cess. Approximately $500 came from the boutique/bake sale with the balance of the 
$1207.90 deposit coming from many generous donations and purchases.  

UMW Thank Offering Thanks to Allaire Jutting for organizing the recent United Meth-
odist Women's annual Thank Offering. The amount collected from the CLC and Uptown 
was $3285.94 and was split among Bidwell, Ankeny Service Center for food vouchers, and 
Homeless Meals. Faith Chapel collected $483 and it is going to UMCOR’s Philippine Re-
lief. Your generosity will benefit countless less fortunate people during the holiday season. 

mailto:Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org
mailto:rwdw@mchsi.com
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mailto:melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org
mailto:jimwthornton@msn.com
mailto:weieneth@msn.com
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http://www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm


Uptown Campus ~ Contemporary W orship  

December 1, 2013 ~ 9:45am  

 

GATHERING SONG         
    WELCOME  
         LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE 
               *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING 
                      *PRAISE SONGS 
 

PRAYER TIME/PRAYER SONG 
 

SCRIPTURE 
Luke 2:22-39 

  

SERMON  
“Advent Attitudes...for the Whole Year: Waiting”  

Rev. Martha Ward 
 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS: 

OFFERTORY 
“Glory of Immanuel”  [arr. Nesbitt]  Melody & Anne Marie Webb  

 

*BENEDICTION SONG 
 

  *Please stand if you are able. 
Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Mercy: Dorothy Schima  Mercy West: Ray Pedelty Mill Pond: Celeste Williams   
Discharged:  Doug Cline, Pat McCollaugh, Roger Spahr  
Sympathy to: ♦ Corky Collis on the death of her mother, LaDena Bishop, on November 25. 
Baptism: (9:00 Faith Chapel) Evelyn Louise Dunek Borchert, daughter of Nick & Carrie Borchert, and grand-

daughter of Ron & Terrie Dunek. (Uptown 11:00) Eleanor Delane Merrill, daughter of Ben & Nicole Merrill. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP  (The Road)66  (Sat)52   (8:30)166   (9:45)185   (11:00)140 
 (CLC-9:00)291  (CLC-10:45)186  (FC-9:00)46  (FC-10:30)34  Total = 1,166 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125  (FC)12  (CLC)163  Total = 300 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Ushers: Head Ushers: Jon Vandervort, Rod Sharar 

Greeters:  Wilbur & Elaine Hansen, Debbie Kenseth 
Worship Team: Praiseworthy   Fellowship Servers: Sunday Hospitality Team  
Sound: Randy Rees Powerpoint: Angi Moss Advent Candles: Craig & Sara Bonney 
 
 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, we encourage you to 

consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. In a spiritual sense, what are you longing for this Christmas? 
2. Two elderly people, Simeon and Anna, recognized Christ in a tiny baby. 

Where do we see Christ today? 
3. What is one way you could make this season holy instead of hectic? 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – DECEMBER 1, 2013 

 I will bake cookies for the Malawi Cookie Walk  

 Christmas Eve Help:    Usher __   Greeter__    “Silent Night” Candle Bearer __    
Uptown: 3pm__  5pm__  7pm__  9pm__  11pm__     CLC: 6pm__     Faith Chapel:  5pm__   7pm__ 

Dec. 23 Uptown: 7pm__   
    

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

YOUTH NEWS 
Compassionate Christmas 6th and 7th graders are invited to join us on Sat. Dec. 14 
for a day of fun. We will be ringing bells for the Salvation Army in the morning, going out 
for lunch and then going to see Frozen in the afternoon. You will need to bring money for 
lunch and the movie. Email Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org to register by Dec. 8. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

WANTED: BAKERS AND BUYERS for the MALAWI COOKIE WALK on SATURDAY, 
DECEMBER 14 8:00am-noon in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Plan now to donate your 
favorites, and shop early. About $2,000 was raised at the last cookie walk and with your 
help this year’s walk can contribute even more to support our Malawi Partnership of Hope/
Ministry of Presence projects, including nursery schools and orphan feeding programs, 
the UM Farm, the Hope Tailoring School, and much more. Sign up to bake cookies using 
the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off OR contact Robin White, 965-2364 or 
rwdw@mchsi.com.   

Winter Gear & Blankets Needed for Bidwell & North High School The 
UMW learned of an immediate need to collect good, clean winter wear (coats, gloves, 
hats, etc.) and blankets for both Bidwell Riverside Center and North High School. Please 
leave your donations in the Uptown Bidwell bin. Thank you for your continued generosity 
and support of our mission efforts.  

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

Disciple Bible Studies Begin in January New schedule allows you to do Disciple 
Bible studies in 8 or 9 week segments. Sign-up for Disciple 1, 3, or 4 by emailing Lind-
say.Drake@AnkenyFUMC.org. Classes start the first week of January. Disciple 1 Sunday 
nights; Disciple 3 Tuesday nights; and Disciple 4 led by Pastor Bob Monday nights. 
Act Now If You’d Like to Be Part of the Next Stephen Minister Training 
Class, starting Thursday, January 2. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to grow in 
faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting peo-
ple. To be part of this class, you will need to contact Jacque Coulson, 964-4249, or 
jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org and return the application by December 15. 

ADVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
WAYS TO GIVE & SERVE 

Christmas Eve Help We have 9 Christmas Eve services on December 23 and 24 and 
extra help is always needed to provide meaningful worship experiences. If you are willing 
to be an usher, greeter, or “Silent Night” candle bearer for any of these services, please 
sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off and indicate the site and time(s) you would 
be available OR email melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org. 

While they Last Get a “Storage Bin of Blessing” Today to Fill for a 
Trinity ELL Family You can help the English Language Learners at Trinity UMC have a 
holiday of blessing. You can pick up a small storage bin and supply list of useful house-
hold items. The cost to fill a bin is around $70. Purchase the items, put them in the bin 
and return it to any AFUMC site by December 10.   

Help with the Trinity ELL Christmas Program– great family holiday mis-
sion project–Dec. 17, 6-8pm at Trinity Some of the volunteers host a Christmas 
party for the children of the ELL students, while others gather with ELL participants from 
many lands to enjoy conversation and an international potluck. You can be a part of either 
of those events simply by contacting Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com or Connie 
Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.   

Christmas Wish & Mitten Trees Are now out! Share the warmth and love to 
others by donating mittens, gloves, scarves and hats to our Mitten Trees and/or donate 
gifts from our star ornaments on the Wish Trees. All donations will be given to the Bidwell-
Riverside Center, Trinity UMC, Children and Family Urban Ministries and New Directions 
Shelter for Women.  

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: A Great Holiday Family Mission 
Project! Our church will cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the 
two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. Register to ring for a two hour shift on December 
6,7,13,14,20,21 at either Hy-Vee North or Hy-Vee Prairie Trail. Sign up directly 
at http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 or find this link on our website! At 

least two people can sign up for each shift. Church name tags and bell provided. Ques-
tions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com or 963-8156. 
 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE CHRIST’S COMING 

DECEMBER 3 LUNCH BUNCH Our annual Holiday Luncheon program is “A Little Bit 
Country Christmas Concert” featuring Virgil Harms and musical friends. Invite a friend and 
enjoy fellowship while dining on a delicious “holiday menu”. Sign-up across from the Up-
town office, on the South wall of the Uptown Fellowship Hall, or phone Helen Hanson 
(965-1914) no later than TODAY, December 1. Cost: $4. 

The United Methodist Women's Christmas Catered Dinner 
Thursday, December 5, at 6:30pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets 
are available at the church office and at upcoming worship services for $10. 
Bring an unwrapped gift of books, toys or games (newborn to 17), gift certifi-
cates, purses or wallets. No candles please. 

Faith Chapel UMW Christmas Program Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone 
is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of 
Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring 
mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree. 

All-Church Christmas Concert Sunday, December 22 3:00pm 
in the Uptown Sanctuary. The orchestra and choirs–featuring children, 
youth & adults from all three worship sites–come together to present Mark 
Hayes’ Christmas cantata, “What Sweeter Music: A Festival of Car-
ols.” Invite your friends to hear the Christmas story through narration and 

musical settings of some of your favorite Christmas carols and songs!  

Candles of Hope—A Liturgy of Remembering A special service will be held 
December 15, 3:00-4:00pm in the Uptown Chapel, focused on those mourning loved 
ones during the holidays. 

NEWS TO KNOW 
2014 Offering Envelopes will be available at each AFUMC location throughout De-
cember. If you do not find your envelopes at your worship site, please sign the clip board 
at the envelope distribution table, and we will see that you get a packet.  
Melody Webb's staff position has a new name as of January 1 You know 
Melody as our Chancel Choir Director...as well as the director of children and youth 
choirs. Perhaps you also know her as Jan Boehm's worship assistant. Beginning in 2014, 
the SPRC has consolidated all those smaller staff roles into the half-time position Assis-
tant Director of Worship Ministry. We deeply appreciate the high level of professional-
ism and faith commitment which Melody brings to all her work among us.   
NEW HORIZON’S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7, 
7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: $7 in advance (965-1602 or get 
them at the Uptown church office); $8 at the door; kids under 5 are free.  

Registration is open for our winter Kids’ Gym Night program Keep your 
kids active during those dull winter nights. This six-week session starts the week of Janu-
ary 20. Kids PreK-5th grade will participate in a different PE-type activity each week. Cost 
is $15 per child. Space is limited so register today! More information is available online at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm. Call the CLC office with questions, 289-9153. 

Thank you to everyone who helped, donated, baked, set up, cashiered, cleaned up, and 
shopped to make our Christmas Only Rummage and Bake Sale an outstanding suc-
cess. Approximately $500 came from the boutique/bake sale with the balance of the 
$1207.90 deposit coming from many generous donations and purchases.  

UMW Thank Offering Thanks to Allaire Jutting for organizing the recent United Meth-
odist Women's annual Thank Offering. The amount collected from the CLC and Uptown 
was $3285.94 and was split among Bidwell, Ankeny Service Center for food vouchers, and 
Homeless Meals. Faith Chapel collected $483 and it is going to UMCOR’s Philippine Re-
lief. Your generosity will benefit countless less fortunate people during the holiday season. 
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Christian Life Center ~ Contemporary W orship 

December 1, 2013 ~ 9:00am & 10:45am 
 
 

GATHERING SONG / WELCOME 
 

*PRAISE/PRAYER 
 

LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE 
 

CHILDREN’S TIME 
 

SCRIPTURE 
 Mark 4:26-29 

 

SERMON   
“Advent Attitudes...for the Whole Year: Waiting”        

Rev. John Wagner 
 

OFFERING TIME 
 

*CLOSING SONG 
 

*Please stand if you are able. 
 Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Mercy: Dorothy Schima  Mercy West: Ray Pedelty Mill Pond: Celeste Williams   
Discharged:  Doug Cline, Pat McCollaugh, Roger Spahr  
Sympathy to: ♦ Corky Collis on the death of her mother, LaDena Bishop, on November 25. 
Baptism: (9:00 Faith Chapel) Evelyn Louise Dunek Borchert, daughter of Nick & Carrie Borchert, and grand-

daughter of Ron & Terrie Dunek. (Uptown 11:00) Eleanor Delane Merrill, daughter of Ben & Nicole Merrill. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP  (The Road)66  (Sat)52   (8:30)166   (9:45)185   (11:00)140 
 (CLC-9:00)291  (CLC-10:45)186  (FC-9:00)46  (FC-10:30)34  Total = 1,166 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125  (FC)12  (CLC)163  Total = 300 

 

Advent Candles: (9:00) Brian & Renee Gillette & family  (10:45) Matt & Maisie Clifton & family 
 

Sermon Notes: 
 
 
 

 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, you are encouraged to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. What is it that we are waiting for at Christmas?  
2. What is the difference between waiting for revelation and restoration?  
3. Now that we understand the one who can redeem has come, what does the 

balance between waiting and proclaiming look like?  

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – DECEMBER 1, 2013 

 I will bake cookies for the Malawi Cookie Walk  

 Christmas Eve Help:    Usher __   Greeter__    “Silent Night” Candle Bearer __    
Uptown: 3pm__  5pm__  7pm__  9pm__  11pm__     CLC: 6pm__     Faith Chapel:  5pm__   7pm__ 

Dec. 23 Uptown: 7pm__   
    

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

YOUTH NEWS 
Compassionate Christmas 6th and 7th graders are invited to join us on Sat. Dec. 14 
for a day of fun. We will be ringing bells for the Salvation Army in the morning, going out 
for lunch and then going to see Frozen in the afternoon. You will need to bring money for 
lunch and the movie. Email Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org to register by Dec. 8. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

WANTED: BAKERS AND BUYERS for the MALAWI COOKIE WALK on SATURDAY, 
DECEMBER 14 8:00am-noon in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Plan now to donate your 
favorites, and shop early. About $2,000 was raised at the last cookie walk and with your 
help this year’s walk can contribute even more to support our Malawi Partnership of Hope/
Ministry of Presence projects, including nursery schools and orphan feeding programs, 
the UM Farm, the Hope Tailoring School, and much more. Sign up to bake cookies using 
the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off OR contact Robin White, 965-2364 or 
rwdw@mchsi.com.   

Winter Gear & Blankets Needed for Bidwell & North High School The 
UMW learned of an immediate need to collect good, clean winter wear (coats, gloves, 
hats, etc.) and blankets for both Bidwell Riverside Center and North High School. Please 
leave your donations in the Uptown Bidwell bin. Thank you for your continued generosity 
and support of our mission efforts.  

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

Disciple Bible Studies Begin in January New schedule allows you to do Disciple 
Bible studies in 8 or 9 week segments. Sign-up for Disciple 1, 3, or 4 by emailing Lind-
say.Drake@AnkenyFUMC.org. Classes start the first week of January. Disciple 1 Sunday 
nights; Disciple 3 Tuesday nights; and Disciple 4 led by Pastor Bob Monday nights. 
Act Now If You’d Like to Be Part of the Next Stephen Minister Training 
Class, starting Thursday, January 2. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to grow in 
faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting peo-
ple. To be part of this class, you will need to contact Jacque Coulson, 964-4249, or 
jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org and return the application by December 15. 

ADVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
WAYS TO GIVE & SERVE 

Christmas Eve Help We have 9 Christmas Eve services on December 23 and 24 and 
extra help is always needed to provide meaningful worship experiences. If you are willing 
to be an usher, greeter, or “Silent Night” candle bearer for any of these services, please 
sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off and indicate the site and time(s) you would 
be available OR email melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org. 

While they Last Get a “Storage Bin of Blessing” Today to Fill for a 
Trinity ELL Family You can help the English Language Learners at Trinity UMC have a 
holiday of blessing. You can pick up a small storage bin and supply list of useful house-
hold items. The cost to fill a bin is around $70. Purchase the items, put them in the bin 
and return it to any AFUMC site by December 10.   

Help with the Trinity ELL Christmas Program– great family holiday mis-
sion project–Dec. 17, 6-8pm at Trinity Some of the volunteers host a Christmas 
party for the children of the ELL students, while others gather with ELL participants from 
many lands to enjoy conversation and an international potluck. You can be a part of either 
of those events simply by contacting Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com or Connie 
Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.   

Christmas Wish & Mitten Trees Are now out! Share the warmth and love to 
others by donating mittens, gloves, scarves and hats to our Mitten Trees and/or donate 
gifts from our star ornaments on the Wish Trees. All donations will be given to the Bidwell-
Riverside Center, Trinity UMC, Children and Family Urban Ministries and New Directions 
Shelter for Women.  

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: A Great Holiday Family Mission 
Project! Our church will cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the 
two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. Register to ring for a two hour shift on December 
6,7,13,14,20,21 at either Hy-Vee North or Hy-Vee Prairie Trail. Sign up directly 
at http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 or find this link on our website! At 

least two people can sign up for each shift. Church name tags and bell provided. Ques-
tions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com or 963-8156. 
 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE CHRIST’S COMING 

DECEMBER 3 LUNCH BUNCH Our annual Holiday Luncheon program is “A Little Bit 
Country Christmas Concert” featuring Virgil Harms and musical friends. Invite a friend and 
enjoy fellowship while dining on a delicious “holiday menu”. Sign-up across from the Up-
town office, on the South wall of the Uptown Fellowship Hall, or phone Helen Hanson 
(965-1914) no later than TODAY, December 1. Cost: $4. 

The United Methodist Women's Christmas Catered Dinner 
Thursday, December 5, at 6:30pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets 
are available at the church office and at upcoming worship services for $10. 
Bring an unwrapped gift of books, toys or games (newborn to 17), gift certifi-
cates, purses or wallets. No candles please. 

Faith Chapel UMW Christmas Program Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone 
is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of 
Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring 
mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree. 

All-Church Christmas Concert Sunday, December 22 3:00pm 
in the Uptown Sanctuary. The orchestra and choirs–featuring children, 
youth & adults from all three worship sites–come together to present Mark 
Hayes’ Christmas cantata, “What Sweeter Music: A Festival of Car-
ols.” Invite your friends to hear the Christmas story through narration and 

musical settings of some of your favorite Christmas carols and songs!  

Candles of Hope—A Liturgy of Remembering A special service will be held 
December 15, 3:00-4:00pm in the Uptown Chapel, focused on those mourning loved 
ones during the holidays. 

NEWS TO KNOW 
2014 Offering Envelopes will be available at each AFUMC location throughout De-
cember. If you do not find your envelopes at your worship site, please sign the clip board 
at the envelope distribution table, and we will see that you get a packet.  
Melody Webb's staff position has a new name as of January 1 You know 
Melody as our Chancel Choir Director...as well as the director of children and youth 
choirs. Perhaps you also know her as Jan Boehm's worship assistant. Beginning in 2014, 
the SPRC has consolidated all those smaller staff roles into the half-time position Assis-
tant Director of Worship Ministry. We deeply appreciate the high level of professional-
ism and faith commitment which Melody brings to all her work among us.   
NEW HORIZON’S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7, 
7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: $7 in advance (965-1602 or get 
them at the Uptown church office); $8 at the door; kids under 5 are free.  

Registration is open for our winter Kids’ Gym Night program Keep your 
kids active during those dull winter nights. This six-week session starts the week of Janu-
ary 20. Kids PreK-5th grade will participate in a different PE-type activity each week. Cost 
is $15 per child. Space is limited so register today! More information is available online at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm. Call the CLC office with questions, 289-9153. 

Thank you to everyone who helped, donated, baked, set up, cashiered, cleaned up, and 
shopped to make our Christmas Only Rummage and Bake Sale an outstanding suc-
cess. Approximately $500 came from the boutique/bake sale with the balance of the 
$1207.90 deposit coming from many generous donations and purchases.  

UMW Thank Offering Thanks to Allaire Jutting for organizing the recent United Meth-
odist Women's annual Thank Offering. The amount collected from the CLC and Uptown 
was $3285.94 and was split among Bidwell, Ankeny Service Center for food vouchers, and 
Homeless Meals. Faith Chapel collected $483 and it is going to UMCOR’s Philippine Re-
lief. Your generosity will benefit countless less fortunate people during the holiday season. 
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Uptown Campus ~ Spirited Traditional W orship  

December 1, 2013 ~ 11:00am  

PRELUDE “While We Are Waiting, Come” [Cloninger] Mary Katherine Webb         

WELCOME  
   LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE          “Light a Candle in the Night” 
      *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING 
         *GATHERING SONG               “Everlasting God”            
             *HYMN OF PRAISE      “Come Thou Long-Expected Jesus”      #196 

TIME WITH THE CHILDREN  

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

ANTHEM “Glory of Immanuel” [arr. Nesbitt]  Melody & Anne Marie Webb 

JOYS & CONCERNS/PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE / THE LORD’S PRAYER 

PRAYER SONG                       “Isn’t He” 

SCRIPTURE                              Luke 2:22-39  
SERMON “Advent Attitudes...for the Whole Year: Waiting” Rev. Martha Ward 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
   MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS                                               
      OFFERTORY   
         *DOXOLOGY               “O Come, All Ye Faithful”                #234 vs. 3       

*HYMN OF DEDICATION             “Hail to the Lord’s Anointed”          #203 

   *BENEDICTION/POSTLUDE          
        

  

*Please stand if you are able. 

Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Mercy: Dorothy Schima  Mercy West: Ray Pedelty Mill Pond: Celeste Williams   
Discharged:  Doug Cline, Pat McCollaugh, Roger Spahr  
Sympathy to: ♦ Corky Collis on the death of her mother, LaDena Bishop, on November 25. 
Baptism: (9:00 Faith Chapel) Evelyn Louise Dunek Borchert, daughter of Nick & Carrie Borchert, and grand-

daughter of Ron & Terrie Dunek. (Uptown 11:00) Eleanor Delane Merrill, daughter of Ben & Nicole Merrill. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP  (The Road)66  (Sat)52   (8:30)166   (9:45)185   (11:00)140 
 (CLC-9:00)291  (CLC-10:45)186  (FC-9:00)46  (FC-10:30)34  Total = 1,166 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125  (FC)12  (CLC)163  Total = 300 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Ushers: Head Usher: James Machamer; Mike Long, Fred Schuster, Jack & Rhonda Stewart 
Greeters: Fred & Mike Long, Judy Wiese   Fellowship Servers: Sunday Hospitality Team 
Organist: Jan Boehm  Sound: Brian Crouch   Powerpoint: Brady Suby  Worship Team: Psalm 1 
Acolytes: Confirmation Students  Advent Candles: Greg & Christy Wycoff & family 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, you are encouraged to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. In a spiritual sense, what are you longing for this Christmas? 
2. Two elderly people, Simeon and Anna, recognized Christ in a tiny baby. 

Where do we see Christ today? 
3. What is one way you could make this season holy instead of hectic? 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – DECEMBER 1, 2013 

 I will bake cookies for the Malawi Cookie Walk  

 Christmas Eve Help:    Usher __   Greeter__    “Silent Night” Candle Bearer __    
Uptown: 3pm__  5pm__  7pm__  9pm__  11pm__     CLC: 6pm__     Faith Chapel:  5pm__   7pm__ 

Dec. 23 Uptown: 7pm__   
    

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

YOUTH NEWS 
Compassionate Christmas 6th and 7th graders are invited to join us on Sat. Dec. 14 
for a day of fun. We will be ringing bells for the Salvation Army in the morning, going out 
for lunch and then going to see Frozen in the afternoon. You will need to bring money for 
lunch and the movie. Email Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org to register by Dec. 8. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

WANTED: BAKERS AND BUYERS for the MALAWI COOKIE WALK on SATURDAY, 
DECEMBER 14 8:00am-noon in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Plan now to donate your 
favorites, and shop early. About $2,000 was raised at the last cookie walk and with your 
help this year’s walk can contribute even more to support our Malawi Partnership of Hope/
Ministry of Presence projects, including nursery schools and orphan feeding programs, 
the UM Farm, the Hope Tailoring School, and much more. Sign up to bake cookies using 
the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off OR contact Robin White, 965-2364 or 
rwdw@mchsi.com.   

Winter Gear & Blankets Needed for Bidwell & North High School The 
UMW learned of an immediate need to collect good, clean winter wear (coats, gloves, 
hats, etc.) and blankets for both Bidwell Riverside Center and North High School. Please 
leave your donations in the Uptown Bidwell bin. Thank you for your continued generosity 
and support of our mission efforts.  

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

Disciple Bible Studies Begin in January New schedule allows you to do Disciple 
Bible studies in 8 or 9 week segments. Sign-up for Disciple 1, 3, or 4 by emailing Lind-
say.Drake@AnkenyFUMC.org. Classes start the first week of January. Disciple 1 Sunday 
nights; Disciple 3 Tuesday nights; and Disciple 4 led by Pastor Bob Monday nights. 
Act Now If You’d Like to Be Part of the Next Stephen Minister Training 
Class, starting Thursday, January 2. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to grow in 
faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting peo-
ple. To be part of this class, you will need to contact Jacque Coulson, 964-4249, or 
jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org and return the application by December 15. 

ADVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
WAYS TO GIVE & SERVE 

Christmas Eve Help We have 9 Christmas Eve services on December 23 and 24 and 
extra help is always needed to provide meaningful worship experiences. If you are willing 
to be an usher, greeter, or “Silent Night” candle bearer for any of these services, please 
sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off and indicate the site and time(s) you would 
be available OR email melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org. 

While they Last Get a “Storage Bin of Blessing” Today to Fill for a 
Trinity ELL Family You can help the English Language Learners at Trinity UMC have a 
holiday of blessing. You can pick up a small storage bin and supply list of useful house-
hold items. The cost to fill a bin is around $70. Purchase the items, put them in the bin 
and return it to any AFUMC site by December 10.   

Help with the Trinity ELL Christmas Program– great family holiday mis-
sion project–Dec. 17, 6-8pm at Trinity Some of the volunteers host a Christmas 
party for the children of the ELL students, while others gather with ELL participants from 
many lands to enjoy conversation and an international potluck. You can be a part of either 
of those events simply by contacting Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com or Connie 
Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.   

Christmas Wish & Mitten Trees Are now out! Share the warmth and love to 
others by donating mittens, gloves, scarves and hats to our Mitten Trees and/or donate 
gifts from our star ornaments on the Wish Trees. All donations will be given to the Bidwell-
Riverside Center, Trinity UMC, Children and Family Urban Ministries and New Directions 
Shelter for Women.  

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: A Great Holiday Family Mission 
Project! Our church will cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the 
two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. Register to ring for a two hour shift on December 
6,7,13,14,20,21 at either Hy-Vee North or Hy-Vee Prairie Trail. Sign up directly 
at http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 or find this link on our website! At 

least two people can sign up for each shift. Church name tags and bell provided. Ques-
tions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com or 963-8156. 
 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE CHRIST’S COMING 

DECEMBER 3 LUNCH BUNCH Our annual Holiday Luncheon program is “A Little Bit 
Country Christmas Concert” featuring Virgil Harms and musical friends. Invite a friend and 
enjoy fellowship while dining on a delicious “holiday menu”. Sign-up across from the Up-
town office, on the South wall of the Uptown Fellowship Hall, or phone Helen Hanson 
(965-1914) no later than TODAY, December 1. Cost: $4. 

The United Methodist Women's Christmas Catered Dinner 
Thursday, December 5, at 6:30pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets 
are available at the church office and at upcoming worship services for $10. 
Bring an unwrapped gift of books, toys or games (newborn to 17), gift certifi-
cates, purses or wallets. No candles please. 

Faith Chapel UMW Christmas Program Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone 
is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of 
Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring 
mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree. 

All-Church Christmas Concert Sunday, December 22 3:00pm 
in the Uptown Sanctuary. The orchestra and choirs–featuring children, 
youth & adults from all three worship sites–come together to present Mark 
Hayes’ Christmas cantata, “What Sweeter Music: A Festival of Car-
ols.” Invite your friends to hear the Christmas story through narration and 

musical settings of some of your favorite Christmas carols and songs!  

Candles of Hope—A Liturgy of Remembering A special service will be held 
December 15, 3:00-4:00pm in the Uptown Chapel, focused on those mourning loved 
ones during the holidays. 

NEWS TO KNOW 
2014 Offering Envelopes will be available at each AFUMC location throughout De-
cember. If you do not find your envelopes at your worship site, please sign the clip board 
at the envelope distribution table, and we will see that you get a packet.  
Melody Webb's staff position has a new name as of January 1 You know 
Melody as our Chancel Choir Director...as well as the director of children and youth 
choirs. Perhaps you also know her as Jan Boehm's worship assistant. Beginning in 2014, 
the SPRC has consolidated all those smaller staff roles into the half-time position Assis-
tant Director of Worship Ministry. We deeply appreciate the high level of professional-
ism and faith commitment which Melody brings to all her work among us.   
NEW HORIZON’S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7, 
7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: $7 in advance (965-1602 or get 
them at the Uptown church office); $8 at the door; kids under 5 are free.  

Registration is open for our winter Kids’ Gym Night program Keep your 
kids active during those dull winter nights. This six-week session starts the week of Janu-
ary 20. Kids PreK-5th grade will participate in a different PE-type activity each week. Cost 
is $15 per child. Space is limited so register today! More information is available online at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm. Call the CLC office with questions, 289-9153. 

Thank you to everyone who helped, donated, baked, set up, cashiered, cleaned up, and 
shopped to make our Christmas Only Rummage and Bake Sale an outstanding suc-
cess. Approximately $500 came from the boutique/bake sale with the balance of the 
$1207.90 deposit coming from many generous donations and purchases.  

UMW Thank Offering Thanks to Allaire Jutting for organizing the recent United Meth-
odist Women's annual Thank Offering. The amount collected from the CLC and Uptown 
was $3285.94 and was split among Bidwell, Ankeny Service Center for food vouchers, and 
Homeless Meals. Faith Chapel collected $483 and it is going to UMCOR’s Philippine Re-
lief. Your generosity will benefit countless less fortunate people during the holiday season. 

mailto:Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org
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Uptown Campus ~ Spirit Alive Blended W orship  

November 30, 2013 ~ 5:00pm 
 
WELCOME  
      LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE         
             *CONGREGATIONAL GREETING 

*OPENING HYMN                 “Come Thou Long-Expected Jesus”  
    *PRAISE SONGS                  “Everlasting God”  
               “In the Secret”  
 

JOYS & CONCERNS 
     PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE/LORD’S PRAYER 
             PRAYER SONG            “God Almighty, We Are Waiting”   

SCRIPTURE                             Luke 2:22-39 

 SERMON               “Advent Attitudes...for the Whole Year: Waiting”         
                Rev. Martha Ward 

OFFERING OUR GIFTS TO GOD 
   MINISTRY HIGHLIGHTS          
       OFFERTORY                         
            *DOXOLOGY 

*PARTING MUSIC                 “Hail to the Lord’s Anointed”   
    *BLESSINGS FOR THE WEEK                     

 

Worship bags for children are available from Worship Hosts. 
Note:  Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Mercy: Dorothy Schima  Mercy West: Ray Pedelty Mill Pond: Celeste Williams   
Discharged:  Doug Cline, Pat McCollaugh, Roger Spahr  
Sympathy to: ♦ Corky Collis on the death of her mother, LaDena Bishop, on November 25. 
Baptism: (9:00 Faith Chapel) Evelyn Louise Dunek Borchert, daughter of Nick & Carrie Borchert, and grand-

daughter of Ron & Terrie Dunek. (Uptown 11:00) Eleanor Delane Merrill, daughter of Ben & Nicole Merrill. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP  (The Road)66  (Sat)52   (8:30)166   (9:45)185   (11:00)140 
 (CLC-9:00)291  (CLC-10:45)186  (FC-9:00)46  (FC-10:30)34  Total = 1,166 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125  (FC)12  (CLC)163  Total = 300 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   
Worship Hosts: Phil & Sue Sevedge   Food Hosts: Howard & Christal Munyon 
Worship Team: Jan Boehm, Alicia Carlberg, Sara Tourte  Powerpoint: Craig Brown 
Advent Candles: Glenn & Ruth Hobin & family 

  
 

Sermon Reflection Questions During the coming week, you are encouraged to 
consider these questions in your personal prayer time or small group discussions: 

1. In a spiritual sense, what are you longing for this Christmas? 
2. Two elderly people, Simeon and Anna, recognized Christ in a tiny baby. Where 

do we see Christ today? 
3. What is one way you could make this season holy instead of hectic?  

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – DECEMBER 1, 2013 

 I will bake cookies for the Malawi Cookie Walk  

 Christmas Eve Help:    Usher __   Greeter__    “Silent Night” Candle Bearer __    
Uptown: 3pm__  5pm__  7pm__  9pm__  11pm__     CLC: 6pm__     Faith Chapel:  5pm__   7pm__ 

Dec. 23 Uptown: 7pm__   
    

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

YOUTH NEWS 
Compassionate Christmas 6th and 7th graders are invited to join us on Sat. Dec. 14 
for a day of fun. We will be ringing bells for the Salvation Army in the morning, going out 
for lunch and then going to see Frozen in the afternoon. You will need to bring money for 
lunch and the movie. Email Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org to register by Dec. 8. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

WANTED: BAKERS AND BUYERS for the MALAWI COOKIE WALK on SATURDAY, 
DECEMBER 14 8:00am-noon in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Plan now to donate your 
favorites, and shop early. About $2,000 was raised at the last cookie walk and with your 
help this year’s walk can contribute even more to support our Malawi Partnership of Hope/
Ministry of Presence projects, including nursery schools and orphan feeding programs, 
the UM Farm, the Hope Tailoring School, and much more. Sign up to bake cookies using 
the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off OR contact Robin White, 965-2364 or 
rwdw@mchsi.com.   

Winter Gear & Blankets Needed for Bidwell & North High School The 
UMW learned of an immediate need to collect good, clean winter wear (coats, gloves, 
hats, etc.) and blankets for both Bidwell Riverside Center and North High School. Please 
leave your donations in the Uptown Bidwell bin. Thank you for your continued generosity 
and support of our mission efforts.  

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

Disciple Bible Studies Begin in January New schedule allows you to do Disciple 
Bible studies in 8 or 9 week segments. Sign-up for Disciple 1, 3, or 4 by emailing Lind-
say.Drake@AnkenyFUMC.org. Classes start the first week of January. Disciple 1 Sunday 
nights; Disciple 3 Tuesday nights; and Disciple 4 led by Pastor Bob Monday nights. 
Act Now If You’d Like to Be Part of the Next Stephen Minister Training 
Class, starting Thursday, January 2. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to grow in 
faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting peo-
ple. To be part of this class, you will need to contact Jacque Coulson, 964-4249, or 
jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org and return the application by December 15. 

ADVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
WAYS TO GIVE & SERVE 

Christmas Eve Help We have 9 Christmas Eve services on December 23 and 24 and 
extra help is always needed to provide meaningful worship experiences. If you are willing 
to be an usher, greeter, or “Silent Night” candle bearer for any of these services, please 
sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off and indicate the site and time(s) you would 
be available OR email melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org. 

While they Last Get a “Storage Bin of Blessing” Today to Fill for a 
Trinity ELL Family You can help the English Language Learners at Trinity UMC have a 
holiday of blessing. You can pick up a small storage bin and supply list of useful house-
hold items. The cost to fill a bin is around $70. Purchase the items, put them in the bin 
and return it to any AFUMC site by December 10.   

Help with the Trinity ELL Christmas Program– great family holiday mis-
sion project–Dec. 17, 6-8pm at Trinity Some of the volunteers host a Christmas 
party for the children of the ELL students, while others gather with ELL participants from 
many lands to enjoy conversation and an international potluck. You can be a part of either 
of those events simply by contacting Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com or Connie 
Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.   

Christmas Wish & Mitten Trees Are now out! Share the warmth and love to 
others by donating mittens, gloves, scarves and hats to our Mitten Trees and/or donate 
gifts from our star ornaments on the Wish Trees. All donations will be given to the Bidwell-
Riverside Center, Trinity UMC, Children and Family Urban Ministries and New Directions 
Shelter for Women.  

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: A Great Holiday Family Mission 
Project! Our church will cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the 
two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. Register to ring for a two hour shift on December 
6,7,13,14,20,21 at either Hy-Vee North or Hy-Vee Prairie Trail. Sign up directly 
at http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 or find this link on our website! At 

least two people can sign up for each shift. Church name tags and bell provided. Ques-
tions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com or 963-8156. 
 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE CHRIST’S COMING 

DECEMBER 3 LUNCH BUNCH Our annual Holiday Luncheon program is “A Little Bit 
Country Christmas Concert” featuring Virgil Harms and musical friends. Invite a friend and 
enjoy fellowship while dining on a delicious “holiday menu”. Sign-up across from the Up-
town office, on the South wall of the Uptown Fellowship Hall, or phone Helen Hanson 
(965-1914) no later than TODAY, December 1. Cost: $4. 

The United Methodist Women's Christmas Catered Dinner 
Thursday, December 5, at 6:30pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets 
are available at the church office and at upcoming worship services for $10. 
Bring an unwrapped gift of books, toys or games (newborn to 17), gift certifi-
cates, purses or wallets. No candles please. 

Faith Chapel UMW Christmas Program Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone 
is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of 
Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring 
mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree. 

All-Church Christmas Concert Sunday, December 22 3:00pm 
in the Uptown Sanctuary. The orchestra and choirs–featuring children, 
youth & adults from all three worship sites–come together to present Mark 
Hayes’ Christmas cantata, “What Sweeter Music: A Festival of Car-
ols.” Invite your friends to hear the Christmas story through narration and 

musical settings of some of your favorite Christmas carols and songs!  

Candles of Hope—A Liturgy of Remembering A special service will be held 
December 15, 3:00-4:00pm in the Uptown Chapel, focused on those mourning loved 
ones during the holidays. 

NEWS TO KNOW 
2014 Offering Envelopes will be available at each AFUMC location throughout De-
cember. If you do not find your envelopes at your worship site, please sign the clip board 
at the envelope distribution table, and we will see that you get a packet.  
Melody Webb's staff position has a new name as of January 1 You know 
Melody as our Chancel Choir Director...as well as the director of children and youth 
choirs. Perhaps you also know her as Jan Boehm's worship assistant. Beginning in 2014, 
the SPRC has consolidated all those smaller staff roles into the half-time position Assis-
tant Director of Worship Ministry. We deeply appreciate the high level of professional-
ism and faith commitment which Melody brings to all her work among us.   
NEW HORIZON’S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7, 
7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: $7 in advance (965-1602 or get 
them at the Uptown church office); $8 at the door; kids under 5 are free.  

Registration is open for our winter Kids’ Gym Night program Keep your 
kids active during those dull winter nights. This six-week session starts the week of Janu-
ary 20. Kids PreK-5th grade will participate in a different PE-type activity each week. Cost 
is $15 per child. Space is limited so register today! More information is available online at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm. Call the CLC office with questions, 289-9153. 

Thank you to everyone who helped, donated, baked, set up, cashiered, cleaned up, and 
shopped to make our Christmas Only Rummage and Bake Sale an outstanding suc-
cess. Approximately $500 came from the boutique/bake sale with the balance of the 
$1207.90 deposit coming from many generous donations and purchases.  

UMW Thank Offering Thanks to Allaire Jutting for organizing the recent United Meth-
odist Women's annual Thank Offering. The amount collected from the CLC and Uptown 
was $3285.94 and was split among Bidwell, Ankeny Service Center for food vouchers, and 
Homeless Meals. Faith Chapel collected $483 and it is going to UMCOR’s Philippine Re-
lief. Your generosity will benefit countless less fortunate people during the holiday season. 
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Faith Chapel ~ Traditional W orship  

December 1, 2013 ~ 9:00am 
 

PRELUDE            

WELCOME / ANNOUNCEMENTS 

HANGING OF THE GREENS/LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

*CALL TO WORSHIP       
    *OPENING HYMN           “Love Came Down at Christmas”              #242 
         *PRAYER OF CONFESSION 
              *WORDS OF PARDON AND ASSURANCE  
                    *OUR RESPONSE             “Glory Be to the Father”              #70 
                          *PASSING OF THE PEACE 

PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE ~JOYS & CONCERNS 

SERMON HYMN                  “To a Maid Engaged to Joseph”                #215 
SCRIPTURE READING                                Matthew 1:18-24, Luke 1:26-38 
SERMON     “Advent Attitudes...for the Whole Year: Surrender”   
         Rev. Thom Bryant 

OFFERTORY                                                                    

*DOXOLOGY & PRAYER OF DEDICATION                #95 

SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION 

*HYMN OF DEDICATION       “It Came Upon a Midnight Clear”        #218 

*CLOSING BLESSING / BENEDICTION SONG                                    

*POSTLUDE                                                    

*Please stand if you are able.  
Join us for fellowship downstairs in the Fellowship Hall. 

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship.  

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Mercy: Dorothy Schima  Mercy West: Ray Pedelty Mill Pond: Celeste Williams   
Discharged:  Doug Cline, Pat McCollaugh, Roger Spahr  
Sympathy to: ♦ Corky Collis on the death of her mother, LaDena Bishop, on November 25. 
Baptism: (9:00 Faith Chapel) Evelyn Louise Dunek Borchert, daughter of Nick & Carrie Borchert, and grand-

daughter of Ron & Terrie Dunek. (Uptown 11:00) Eleanor Delane Merrill, daughter of Ben & Nicole Merrill. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP  (The Road)66  (Sat)52   (8:30)166   (9:45)185   (11:00)140 
 (CLC-9:00)291  (CLC-10:45)186  (FC-9:00)46  (FC-10:30)34  Total = 1,166 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125  (FC)12  (CLC)163  Total = 300 

 

SERVICE: Today’s Worship Helpers:    
Audio/Video: Dean Pollpeter     Organist: Claire Brown  Ushers: Richard & Pat Wilson 
Advent Candles: Charles & Daphne Tefft 

  

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – DECEMBER 1, 2013 

 I will bake cookies for the Malawi Cookie Walk  

 Christmas Eve Help:    Usher __   Greeter__    “Silent Night” Candle Bearer __    
Uptown: 3pm__  5pm__  7pm__  9pm__  11pm__     CLC: 6pm__     Faith Chapel:  5pm__   7pm__ 

Dec. 23 Uptown: 7pm__   
    

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

YOUTH NEWS 
Compassionate Christmas 6th and 7th graders are invited to join us on Sat. Dec. 14 
for a day of fun. We will be ringing bells for the Salvation Army in the morning, going out 
for lunch and then going to see Frozen in the afternoon. You will need to bring money for 
lunch and the movie. Email Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org to register by Dec. 8. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

WANTED: BAKERS AND BUYERS for the MALAWI COOKIE WALK on SATURDAY, 
DECEMBER 14 8:00am-noon in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Plan now to donate your 
favorites, and shop early. About $2,000 was raised at the last cookie walk and with your 
help this year’s walk can contribute even more to support our Malawi Partnership of Hope/
Ministry of Presence projects, including nursery schools and orphan feeding programs, 
the UM Farm, the Hope Tailoring School, and much more. Sign up to bake cookies using 
the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off OR contact Robin White, 965-2364 or 
rwdw@mchsi.com.   

Winter Gear & Blankets Needed for Bidwell & North High School The 
UMW learned of an immediate need to collect good, clean winter wear (coats, gloves, 
hats, etc.) and blankets for both Bidwell Riverside Center and North High School. Please 
leave your donations in the Uptown Bidwell bin. Thank you for your continued generosity 
and support of our mission efforts.  

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

Disciple Bible Studies Begin in January New schedule allows you to do Disciple 
Bible studies in 8 or 9 week segments. Sign-up for Disciple 1, 3, or 4 by emailing Lind-
say.Drake@AnkenyFUMC.org. Classes start the first week of January. Disciple 1 Sunday 
nights; Disciple 3 Tuesday nights; and Disciple 4 led by Pastor Bob Monday nights. 
Act Now If You’d Like to Be Part of the Next Stephen Minister Training 
Class, starting Thursday, January 2. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to grow in 
faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting peo-
ple. To be part of this class, you will need to contact Jacque Coulson, 964-4249, or 
jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org and return the application by December 15. 

ADVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
WAYS TO GIVE & SERVE 

Christmas Eve Help We have 9 Christmas Eve services on December 23 and 24 and 
extra help is always needed to provide meaningful worship experiences. If you are willing 
to be an usher, greeter, or “Silent Night” candle bearer for any of these services, please 
sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off and indicate the site and time(s) you would 
be available OR email melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org. 

While they Last Get a “Storage Bin of Blessing” Today to Fill for a 
Trinity ELL Family You can help the English Language Learners at Trinity UMC have a 
holiday of blessing. You can pick up a small storage bin and supply list of useful house-
hold items. The cost to fill a bin is around $70. Purchase the items, put them in the bin 
and return it to any AFUMC site by December 10.   

Help with the Trinity ELL Christmas Program– great family holiday mis-
sion project–Dec. 17, 6-8pm at Trinity Some of the volunteers host a Christmas 
party for the children of the ELL students, while others gather with ELL participants from 
many lands to enjoy conversation and an international potluck. You can be a part of either 
of those events simply by contacting Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com or Connie 
Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.   

Christmas Wish & Mitten Trees Are now out! Share the warmth and love to 
others by donating mittens, gloves, scarves and hats to our Mitten Trees and/or donate 
gifts from our star ornaments on the Wish Trees. All donations will be given to the Bidwell-
Riverside Center, Trinity UMC, Children and Family Urban Ministries and New Directions 
Shelter for Women.  

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: A Great Holiday Family Mission 
Project! Our church will cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the 
two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. Register to ring for a two hour shift on December 
6,7,13,14,20,21 at either Hy-Vee North or Hy-Vee Prairie Trail. Sign up directly 
at http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 or find this link on our website! At 

least two people can sign up for each shift. Church name tags and bell provided. Ques-
tions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com or 963-8156. 
 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE CHRIST’S COMING 

DECEMBER 3 LUNCH BUNCH Our annual Holiday Luncheon program is “A Little Bit 
Country Christmas Concert” featuring Virgil Harms and musical friends. Invite a friend and 
enjoy fellowship while dining on a delicious “holiday menu”. Sign-up across from the Up-
town office, on the South wall of the Uptown Fellowship Hall, or phone Helen Hanson 
(965-1914) no later than TODAY, December 1. Cost: $4. 

The United Methodist Women's Christmas Catered Dinner 
Thursday, December 5, at 6:30pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets 
are available at the church office and at upcoming worship services for $10. 
Bring an unwrapped gift of books, toys or games (newborn to 17), gift certifi-
cates, purses or wallets. No candles please. 

Faith Chapel UMW Christmas Program Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone 
is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of 
Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring 
mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree. 

All-Church Christmas Concert Sunday, December 22 3:00pm 
in the Uptown Sanctuary. The orchestra and choirs–featuring children, 
youth & adults from all three worship sites–come together to present Mark 
Hayes’ Christmas cantata, “What Sweeter Music: A Festival of Car-
ols.” Invite your friends to hear the Christmas story through narration and 

musical settings of some of your favorite Christmas carols and songs!  

Candles of Hope—A Liturgy of Remembering A special service will be held 
December 15, 3:00-4:00pm in the Uptown Chapel, focused on those mourning loved 
ones during the holidays. 

NEWS TO KNOW 
2014 Offering Envelopes will be available at each AFUMC location throughout De-
cember. If you do not find your envelopes at your worship site, please sign the clip board 
at the envelope distribution table, and we will see that you get a packet.  
Melody Webb's staff position has a new name as of January 1 You know 
Melody as our Chancel Choir Director...as well as the director of children and youth 
choirs. Perhaps you also know her as Jan Boehm's worship assistant. Beginning in 2014, 
the SPRC has consolidated all those smaller staff roles into the half-time position Assis-
tant Director of Worship Ministry. We deeply appreciate the high level of professional-
ism and faith commitment which Melody brings to all her work among us.   
NEW HORIZON’S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7, 
7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: $7 in advance (965-1602 or get 
them at the Uptown church office); $8 at the door; kids under 5 are free.  

Registration is open for our winter Kids’ Gym Night program Keep your 
kids active during those dull winter nights. This six-week session starts the week of Janu-
ary 20. Kids PreK-5th grade will participate in a different PE-type activity each week. Cost 
is $15 per child. Space is limited so register today! More information is available online at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm. Call the CLC office with questions, 289-9153. 

Thank you to everyone who helped, donated, baked, set up, cashiered, cleaned up, and 
shopped to make our Christmas Only Rummage and Bake Sale an outstanding suc-
cess. Approximately $500 came from the boutique/bake sale with the balance of the 
$1207.90 deposit coming from many generous donations and purchases.  

UMW Thank Offering Thanks to Allaire Jutting for organizing the recent United Meth-
odist Women's annual Thank Offering. The amount collected from the CLC and Uptown 
was $3285.94 and was split among Bidwell, Ankeny Service Center for food vouchers, and 
Homeless Meals. Faith Chapel collected $483 and it is going to UMCOR’s Philippine Re-
lief. Your generosity will benefit countless less fortunate people during the holiday season. 
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Faith Chapel ~ Contemporary W orship 

December 1, 2013 ~10:30am 
                    

 

WELCOME / WORSHIP FOCUS  
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

LIGHTING OF THE ADVENT CANDLE 
 

*PASS THE PEACE OF CHRIST  
 

*PRAISE SONGS 
 

 A TIME OF PRAYER 
  

SCRIPTURE READING 

Matthew 1:18-24, Luke 1:26-38 
 

SERMON 
“Advent Attitudes...for the Whole Year: Surrender” 

Rev. Thom Bryant 
 

OFFERTORY 
 

SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION 
  

*BENEDICTION 
 

*Please stand if you are able.  
Join us for fellowship downstairs in the Fellowship Hall. 

Note: Please silence all cell phones & refrain from flash photography during worship. 

At Ankeny First United Methodist Church, we are intentional in keeping our Membership  
covenant to uphold the United Methodist Church by our prayers, presence, gifts, service & witness: 

 

PRAYERS:  The following are some of our joys and concerns: 
Hospitals:  Mercy: Dorothy Schima  Mercy West: Ray Pedelty Mill Pond: Celeste Williams   
Discharged:  Doug Cline, Pat McCollaugh, Roger Spahr  
Sympathy to: ♦ Corky Collis on the death of her mother, LaDena Bishop, on November 25. 
Baptism: (9:00 Faith Chapel) Evelyn Louise Dunek Borchert, daughter of Nick & Carrie Borchert, and grand-

daughter of Ron & Terrie Dunek. (Uptown 11:00) Eleanor Delane Merrill, daughter of Ben & Nicole Merrill. 
 

PRESENCE:  The following are attendance figures from last week. 
WORSHIP  (The Road)66  (Sat)52   (8:30)166   (9:45)185   (11:00)140 
 (CLC-9:00)291  (CLC-10:45)186  (FC-9:00)46  (FC-10:30)34  Total = 1,166 
SUNDAY SCHOOL (Uptown)125  (FC)12  (CLC)163  Total = 300 
 

SERVICE:  Today’s Worship Helpers are listed below.   

Audio/Visual: Dean Pollpeter     
Worship Team: Claire Brown   Ushers: The Schenck Family 
Advent Candles: Mary Leichsenring & Derek Rossow 
 

Opportunities for Ministry & Growth www.AnkenyFUMC.org 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - (Place in offering plate or return to Church Office) - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

 

MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES – DECEMBER 1, 2013 

 I will bake cookies for the Malawi Cookie Walk  

 Christmas Eve Help:    Usher __   Greeter__    “Silent Night” Candle Bearer __    
Uptown: 3pm__  5pm__  7pm__  9pm__  11pm__     CLC: 6pm__     Faith Chapel:  5pm__   7pm__ 

Dec. 23 Uptown: 7pm__   
    

Name  _________________________________________________________________ 

 
Phone________________  Email ____________________________________________ 

YOUTH NEWS 
Compassionate Christmas 6th and 7th graders are invited to join us on Sat. Dec. 14 
for a day of fun. We will be ringing bells for the Salvation Army in the morning, going out 
for lunch and then going to see Frozen in the afternoon. You will need to bring money for 
lunch and the movie. Email Shelly.Kubik@AnkenyFUMC.org to register by Dec. 8. 

MISSION & OUTREACH 

WANTED: BAKERS AND BUYERS for the MALAWI COOKIE WALK on SATURDAY, 
DECEMBER 14 8:00am-noon in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Plan now to donate your 
favorites, and shop early. About $2,000 was raised at the last cookie walk and with your 
help this year’s walk can contribute even more to support our Malawi Partnership of Hope/
Ministry of Presence projects, including nursery schools and orphan feeding programs, 
the UM Farm, the Hope Tailoring School, and much more. Sign up to bake cookies using 
the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off OR contact Robin White, 965-2364 or 
rwdw@mchsi.com.   

Winter Gear & Blankets Needed for Bidwell & North High School The 
UMW learned of an immediate need to collect good, clean winter wear (coats, gloves, 
hats, etc.) and blankets for both Bidwell Riverside Center and North High School. Please 
leave your donations in the Uptown Bidwell bin. Thank you for your continued generosity 
and support of our mission efforts.  

OPPORTUNITIES FOR ADULT STUDY & CONNECTION 

Disciple Bible Studies Begin in January New schedule allows you to do Disciple 
Bible studies in 8 or 9 week segments. Sign-up for Disciple 1, 3, or 4 by emailing Lind-
say.Drake@AnkenyFUMC.org. Classes start the first week of January. Disciple 1 Sunday 
nights; Disciple 3 Tuesday nights; and Disciple 4 led by Pastor Bob Monday nights. 
Act Now If You’d Like to Be Part of the Next Stephen Minister Training 
Class, starting Thursday, January 2. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to grow in 
faith, develop stronger relational skills, and bring Christ’s love into the lives of hurting peo-
ple. To be part of this class, you will need to contact Jacque Coulson, 964-4249, or 
jacque.coulson@ankenyfumc.org and return the application by December 15. 

ADVENT OPPORTUNITIES 
WAYS TO GIVE & SERVE 

Christmas Eve Help We have 9 Christmas Eve services on December 23 and 24 and 
extra help is always needed to provide meaningful worship experiences. If you are willing 
to be an usher, greeter, or “Silent Night” candle bearer for any of these services, please 
sign the MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES tear-off and indicate the site and time(s) you would 
be available OR email melody.webb@ankenyfumc.org. 

While they Last Get a “Storage Bin of Blessing” Today to Fill for a 
Trinity ELL Family You can help the English Language Learners at Trinity UMC have a 
holiday of blessing. You can pick up a small storage bin and supply list of useful house-
hold items. The cost to fill a bin is around $70. Purchase the items, put them in the bin 
and return it to any AFUMC site by December 10.   

Help with the Trinity ELL Christmas Program– great family holiday mis-
sion project–Dec. 17, 6-8pm at Trinity Some of the volunteers host a Christmas 
party for the children of the ELL students, while others gather with ELL participants from 
many lands to enjoy conversation and an international potluck. You can be a part of either 
of those events simply by contacting Jim Thornton, jimwthornton@msn.com or Connie 
Weieneth, weieneth@msn.com.   

Christmas Wish & Mitten Trees Are now out! Share the warmth and love to 
others by donating mittens, gloves, scarves and hats to our Mitten Trees and/or donate 
gifts from our star ornaments on the Wish Trees. All donations will be given to the Bidwell-
Riverside Center, Trinity UMC, Children and Family Urban Ministries and New Directions 
Shelter for Women.  

Salvation Army Bell Ringing: A Great Holiday Family Mission 
Project! Our church will cover several December Fridays and Saturdays at the 
two Ankeny Hy-Vee Stores. Register to ring for a two hour shift on December 
6,7,13,14,20,21 at either Hy-Vee North or Hy-Vee Prairie Trail. Sign up directly 
at http://afumcring.bringit.bz/public/d8e106 or find this link on our website! At 

least two people can sign up for each shift. Church name tags and bell provided. Ques-
tions? Contact Lisa Furney, lisasfurney@gmail.com or 963-8156. 
 

WAYS TO CELEBRATE CHRIST’S COMING 

DECEMBER 3 LUNCH BUNCH Our annual Holiday Luncheon program is “A Little Bit 
Country Christmas Concert” featuring Virgil Harms and musical friends. Invite a friend and 
enjoy fellowship while dining on a delicious “holiday menu”. Sign-up across from the Up-
town office, on the South wall of the Uptown Fellowship Hall, or phone Helen Hanson 
(965-1914) no later than TODAY, December 1. Cost: $4. 

The United Methodist Women's Christmas Catered Dinner 
Thursday, December 5, at 6:30pm in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets 
are available at the church office and at upcoming worship services for $10. 
Bring an unwrapped gift of books, toys or games (newborn to 17), gift certifi-
cates, purses or wallets. No candles please. 

Faith Chapel UMW Christmas Program Sunday, December 8, 7:00pm . Everyone 
is invited to attend this special event! The Walnut Street Players will provide an evening of 
Christmas music, and refreshments will be served following the program. Please bring 
mittens, scarves, hats and socks to decorate our Christmas Giving Tree. 

All-Church Christmas Concert Sunday, December 22 3:00pm 
in the Uptown Sanctuary. The orchestra and choirs–featuring children, 
youth & adults from all three worship sites–come together to present Mark 
Hayes’ Christmas cantata, “What Sweeter Music: A Festival of Car-
ols.” Invite your friends to hear the Christmas story through narration and 

musical settings of some of your favorite Christmas carols and songs!  

Candles of Hope—A Liturgy of Remembering A special service will be held 
December 15, 3:00-4:00pm in the Uptown Chapel, focused on those mourning loved 
ones during the holidays. 

NEWS TO KNOW 
2014 Offering Envelopes will be available at each AFUMC location throughout De-
cember. If you do not find your envelopes at your worship site, please sign the clip board 
at the envelope distribution table, and we will see that you get a packet.  
Melody Webb's staff position has a new name as of January 1 You know 
Melody as our Chancel Choir Director...as well as the director of children and youth 
choirs. Perhaps you also know her as Jan Boehm's worship assistant. Beginning in 2014, 
the SPRC has consolidated all those smaller staff roles into the half-time position Assis-
tant Director of Worship Ministry. We deeply appreciate the high level of professional-
ism and faith commitment which Melody brings to all her work among us.   
NEW HORIZON’S ANNUAL WAFFLE BREAKFAST FUNDRAISER Saturday, December 7, 
7:30-11:00am in the Uptown Fellowship Hall. Tickets: $7 in advance (965-1602 or get 
them at the Uptown church office); $8 at the door; kids under 5 are free.  

Registration is open for our winter Kids’ Gym Night program Keep your 
kids active during those dull winter nights. This six-week session starts the week of Janu-
ary 20. Kids PreK-5th grade will participate in a different PE-type activity each week. Cost 
is $15 per child. Space is limited so register today! More information is available online at 
www.ankenyfumc.org/kids-gym.htm. Call the CLC office with questions, 289-9153. 

Thank you to everyone who helped, donated, baked, set up, cashiered, cleaned up, and 
shopped to make our Christmas Only Rummage and Bake Sale an outstanding suc-
cess. Approximately $500 came from the boutique/bake sale with the balance of the 
$1207.90 deposit coming from many generous donations and purchases.  

UMW Thank Offering Thanks to Allaire Jutting for organizing the recent United Meth-
odist Women's annual Thank Offering. The amount collected from the CLC and Uptown 
was $3285.94 and was split among Bidwell, Ankeny Service Center for food vouchers, and 
Homeless Meals. Faith Chapel collected $483 and it is going to UMCOR’s Philippine Re-
lief. Your generosity will benefit countless less fortunate people during the holiday season. 
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